SUMMER SESSION OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR

> Dr. Fred Rankin 410 Security Trust Building Lexington, Kentucky

My dear Dr. Rankin:

I was pleased to read in the Courier-Journal of the fine recognition that has come to you in being elected president of the American Medical Association. This is an honor you well deserve and I know you will do outstanding work as its president.

I think, in fact, that the Association is to be congratulated in their choice, because I can well imagine that there is some hard work connected with the position.

Jesse E. Adams
Director